TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES OF SPECIAL BOARD MEETING
NOVEMBER 1, 2012
COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Parker, Martel, Tomlinson, Windiate and Schultz (6:30).
Absent:  None
Others:  Ditlow
Audience:  0

THE PURPOSE OF THIS SPECIAL MEETING IS FOR THE BOARD TO WORK ON ITEM 2A ONLY.  OTHER ISSUES, WHICH WOULD NORMALLY COME BEFORE A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD, WILL ONLY BE ACTED UPON IF THE FULL BOARD IS PRESENT, AND THERE IS A NEED FOR URGENCY.

1.  Ditlow addressed the Board regarding the situation of the ladder to the mezzanine.  He would like to apply for a grant through the Par Plan, which has a maximum amount of $5,000.  One proposal has been received to add an L-shaped cat walk off the stairway.  The cost would be $10,890, $5,000 over the maximum grant that may be received.  He is asking if the township will be willing to pick up the additional cost.  He needs to submit the grant proposal by November 30th, and he is asking what the Board’s pleasure is?  I
After moving to the bay area to assess the situation, the Board recommends additional bids are necessary, perhaps with other construction options.  Ditlow will try to get the bids by next week.

2. Discussion/Action:  Financial Policy (11-01-2012):  Discussion continued on chapter 4 Financial Administration Policy.  Additions were verified, as well as some items being deleted, added or changed.  An updated version will be handed out before the next special meeting.  No formal action was taken at this time.

3. Board Commentary:  Martel would like to suggest cancelling the December 6th Special Meeting and resume in January.  No formal action was taken on this item.  Reminder that the November Regular Board meeting will be held on the 8th and the December Regular Board Meeting will be on the 13th.  It was also mentioned that the Township offices would be closed on November 22nd and 23rd for the Thanksgiving holiday.

Tomlinson mentioned that the Cemetery Ordinance has an error, stating that the cemetery is closed from 7 am to 9 pm every day.  He questioned what the language of the approved ordinance was, closed from dusk to dawn or open from 7am to 9pm.  The clerk will look into this.
 
4. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM.

These Minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate
Township Clerk
